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5th January 2023 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

The governors and I are delighted to share with you our recent Ofsted report which arrived at school at the 

end of yesterday, confirming that The Whartons continues to be a GOOD school. 

We are so pleased that the Ofsted Inspector recognised what a caring school The Whartons is and that 

personal development of the children is a strength of the school. 

It was also fabulous, but not unexpected, that the inspectors witnessed just how sensible, inclusive, 

respectful and hardworking our children are and what positive attitudes they have to their learning.  

Acknowledging aswell how the children make an active contribution to their school and local community. 

The high expectations of all pupils and the well-designed curriculum at the Whartons was also recognised 

and praised. Alongside many other aspects of school life. 

The areas identified by Ofsted for further improvement are areas we had already identified ourselves and 

have begun to work on. The office team and senior leadership team have already introduced new protocols 

for handling communications more effectively and efficiently.  

In addition, all subject leaders are working to identify key end of year milestones within their subjects. These 

essential areas of knowledge for all children, including those with SEND, to grasp in order to proceed 

successfully and build on in the next year group. 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone in the school community for working together, 

making The Whartons such a special place. 

Kind regards, 

Julia Dickson (Headteacher) 
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